
 

Orange County Transportation Authority 
550 South Main Street / P.O. Box 14184 / Orange / California  92863-1584 / (714) 560-OCTA (6282) 

July 8, 2015 
 
 
To: Finance and Administration Committee 
 
From: Darrell Johnson, Chief Executive Officer 
 
 Janet Sutter, Executive Director 
 Internal Audit 
 
Subject: Orange County Transportation Authority Audit Report, Highway 

Railroad Crossing Safety Account Program 
 
 
Overview 
 
The California State Controller’s Office has conducted an audit of Proposition 1B 
funds awarded to the Orange County Transportation Authority for the Highway 
Railroad Crossing Safety Account, Data Point and San Clemente Crossing 
Safety Enhancements. There were no findings resulting from the audit. 
 
Recommendation  
 
Receive and file as an information item. 
 
Background 
 
The Orange County Transportation Authority (OCTA), Highway Railroad 
Crossing Safety Account, Dana Point and San Clemente Crossing Safety 
Enhancements, was programmed and approved to receive $2,100,000 in 
Proposition 1B bond funds under the Highway Railroad Crossing Safety Account 
Program. 
 
Under an agreement with the California Department of Transportation, the State 
Controller’s Office (SCO) performs post-award audits to determine whether 
implementing agencies’ management control and financial systems are 
adequate to accumulate and segregate reasonable, allocable, and allowable 
costs to projects funded with Proposition 1B funds. 
 
The audit was conducted on-site beginning on February 24, 2014, and a final 
report was issued on June 2, 2015. 
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Discussion 
 
The SCO concluded that OCTA complied with applicable procurement 
requirements, that project costs incurred and reimbursed were in compliance 
with program guidelines, procedures, and agreements, and that project 
deliverables (outcomes) were consistent with the project scope, schedule, and 
benefits as described in baseline agreements. 
 
Summary 
 
The SCO has conducted an audit of Proposition 1B funds awarded to OCTA for 
the Highway Railroad Crossing Safety Account, Data Point and San Clemente 
Crossing Safety Enhancements. There were no findings resulting from the audit. 
 
Attachment 
 
A. Orange County Transportation Authority Audit Report, Highway Railroad 

Crossing Safety Account Program, Proposition 1B Bond-Funded Project 
EA No. H019BA/P2545-0011 
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Janet Sutter Janet Sutter 
Executive Director, Internal Audit 
714-560-5591 

Executive Director, Internal Audit 
714-560-5460 
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